
 
 
October 18, 2018        

 

 

Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 

888 First Street, N.E. 

Washington, DC 20426 

 

Re: Article 406 – Invasive Plant Monitoring Report for 2018 

 Sturgeon Falls Project, FERC No. 2720 

 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

 

Pursuant to the requirements of Article 406 of the Order Issuing New License dated January 6, 2005, as amended by Order 

Amending License dated December 8, 2006 and the Order Modifying and Approving Invasive Plant Monitoring Plan 

Pursuant to Article 406 dated May 18, 2006, the City of Norway, Michigan (City) as the licensee of the Sturgeon Falls 

Hydroelectric Project (FERC Project No. 2720) is providing a copy of the biennial monitoring report for the even-

numbered year 2018.   

 

Attachment 1 to this letter includes the report for the 2018 monitoring year.  The report was provided to the Michigan 

Department of Natural Resources (MDNR) and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) for comments.  Neither 

consulted party responded with comments.  Documentation of Consultation is included in Attachment 2 of the letter.   

 

Should you have any questions relative to this information, please do not hesitate to contact me at (906) 563-9961. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Ray D. Anderson 

City Manager 

 

Attach. 

 

cc: Sturgeon Falls Project, FERC No. 2720  Ms. Elle Gulotty – MDNR 

Mr. Tim Brew – City of Norway    Mr. Nick Utrup – FWS 



 

Attachment 1 

2018 Monitoring Report



 



   



   



   



   



   



 



   



   



   



   



   



   



   



   



   

 



 

Attachment 2 

Documentation of Consultation



 

 
 

 



   

The Michigan Department of Natural Resources and the U.S. Fish 

and Wildlife Service did not respond with comments. 

 

The report provided for their comment is identical to the report 

currently being filed.  Therefore, to reduce the file size, it has not 

been included a second time.   

 


